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July 31, 2024                                                          Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 

 

 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 
RE:  RESOLUTION ON PROVINCIAL REGULATIONS NEEDED TO RESTRICT KEEPING OF 

NON-NATIVE (“EXOTIC”) WILD ANIMALS 

 
Dear Premier Ford, 

 
I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on July 23, 2024, Council adopted a 
resolution supporting the Town of Smiths Falls regarding Resolution on Provincial Regulations 

Needed to Restrict Keeping of Non-Native (“exotic”) Wild Animals. 
 

 The resolution reads as follows: 

That the Town of Caledon support the Town of Smiths Falls regarding Resolution on 
Provincial Regulations Needed to Restrict Keeping of Non-Native (“exotic”) Wild Animals 

and the request to the Province to implement provincial regulations to restrict the possession, 
breeding, and use of non-native  (“exotic”) wild  animals and license zoos in order to 
guarantee the fair and consistent application of  policy throughout Ontario for the safety of 

Ontario’s citizens and the non-native (“exotic”) wild animal population; and 
 

That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Ontario Solicitor 
General,  Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry, Honorable Sylvia Jones, 
Deputy Premier, Minister of Health and MPP Dufferin-Caledon, Town of Smiths Falls, and 

all Ontario municipalities. 
 

For more information regarding this matter, please contact Catherine Monast, Chief of Staff, directly 

by email at Catherine.Monast@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4539.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Annette Groves 
Mayor  
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Cc:    The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and MPP Dufferin-Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org  

The Honorable Michael Kerzner, Ontario Solicitor General, michael.kerzner@ontario.ca  
The Honourable Graydon Smith, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 

minister.mnrf@ontario.ca  
Kerry Costello, Clerk, Town of Smith Falls, kcostello@smithsfalls.ca  

All Ontario Municipalities  
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July 31, 2024                                                          Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 

 

 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 
RE:  SUPPORT FOR FAMILY DOCTORS 
 

Dear Premier Ford, 
 

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on July 23, 2024, Council adopted a 
resolution supporting other municipalities’ request regarding support for family doctors. 
 

 The resolution reads as follows: 

That the Town of Caledon support the Town of Petrolia and City of Bellville regarding the 
resolution in support of Family Doctors, and the request to the Province to take immediate 

action to ensure family physicians are properly compensated with immediate fee increases 
and that the administrative burden now being experienced by family doctors be reduced so 

they have more time to see their patients; and    
 
That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to Honorable Doug Ford, Premier, Honorable 

Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier, Minister of Health and MPP Dufferin-Caledon, the City of 
Belleville, the Town of Petrolia and all Ontario municipalities. 

 
For more information regarding this matter, please contact Catherine Monast, Chief of Staff, directly 

by email at Catherine.Monast@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4539.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Annette Groves 
Mayor  

 
Cc:    The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and MPP Dufferin-Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org  

Mandi Pearson, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Town of Petrolia, mpearson@petrolia.ca  
Matt MacDonald, Director of Corporate Services/City Clerk, City of Belleville, 

nhenderson@belleville.ca  

All Ontario Municipalities  
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July 31, 2024                                                          Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 

 

 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
 
RE:  WATER TESTING SERVICES FOR PRIVATE DRINKING WATER 
 

Dear Premier Ford, 
 

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on July 23, 2024, Council adopted a 
resolution supporting other municipalities’ request regarding Water Testing Services for Private 
Drinking Water. 

 
 The resolution reads as follows: 

That the Town of Caledon support the City of Pickering and Town of Amaranth regarding 

Resolution on Water Testing Services for Private Drinking Water and the request to the 
Province to reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing- out of free 

private drinking water testing services; and 
 
That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of 

Health, the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, 
City of Pickering, Town of Amaranth, Peel Public Health, and all Ontario municipalities. 

 
For more information regarding this matter, please contact Catherine Monast, Chief of Staff, directly 

by email at Catherine.Monast@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4539.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Annette Groves 
Mayor  

 
Cc:    The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and MPP Dufferin-Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org  

The Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
minister.mecp@ontario.ca   

Aretha Adams, Regional Clerk, Region of Peel Aretha.adams@peelregion.ca  
Clerk, City of Pickering clerks@pickering.ca  
Clerk, Town of Amaranth info@amaranth.ca  

All Ontario Municipalities  
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546 Niagara Street, PO Box 250  |  Wyoming, ON, N0N 1T0  |  519-845-3939  |  www.plympton-wyoming.com  

 

 

Hon. Melanie Joly, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada 

Hon. Mary Ng, Minister of Export Promotion, International Trade & Economic Development of Canada 

Hon. Francois-Phillip Champagne, Minister of Innovation, Science, & Industry of Canada 

Innovation Science & Economic Development Canada (ISED) 

Government of Canada 

MP Marilyn Gladu 

MPP Bob Bailey 

(sent via e-mail) 

 

Re: Underserviced Cellular Communication Services in Rural and Urban Centres in the Town of 

Plympton-Wyoming, other Rural and Urban Centres across Lambton County, and beyond 

 
Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Plympton-Wyoming, at its meeting on July 31st, 
2024, passed the following resolution: 
 

Whereas the Government of Canada and The Town of Plympton-Wyoming have approved 2 
new Cell Tower installations, yet no installations have occurred. ISED regulations state, 
“Following the consultation, and once the company and local municipality agree, the tower 
must be built within three years.” 

 
And Whereas the Town of Plympton-Wyoming is not able to utilize all the available modern 
technology for Fire Services due to the lack of cell signals and reliable cellular service 
coverage in our rural and urban communities. 
  
And Whereas residents of our community are not able to have reliability and confidence in our 
telecommunications infrastructure for our commercial establishments and economic growth, 
employment, school, virtual medical appointments, mental health, welfare and emergency 
services. 
 
And Whereas Many areas are considered “Dead Zones” causing rural and urban communities 
to incur prohibitive costs which include roaming and overage fees and/or alternative resources 
in order to gain basic and limited communication functionality. 
 
And Whereas the Federal Government is already exploring 6G services, yet existing Cell 
Towers in The Town of Plympton-Wyoming are only providing 3G which is ending in 2025, LTE 
and 4G service – where these services are even available. 
 
And Whereas the ISED has committed to have a reliable Network and states that, “Reliable 
telecommunications networks have never been more crucial. They support not only a wide 
range of economic and social activities but also other critical infrastructure sectors and 
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government services, and they are crucial for emergency services and public safety. They are 
fundamental to the safety, prosperity and well-being of Canadians.” 
 
And Whereas the top priority of the ISED as stated in the Telecommunications Reliability 
Agenda is, “Robust Networks and Systems – This means there is robust architecture for 
telecommunications networks with appropriate redundancy, diversity, and hardening against 
hazards, with particular care for emergency services. There are systems with controls and 
monitoring and the telecommunications supply chain including supplier equipment is trusted 
and secure. Investments are made to support these activities including in rural and remote 
areas or to address coverage gaps.” 
 
Now Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the Town of Plympton-Wyoming requests 
that the Federal Government and ISED and make it their priority to push forward with their 
commitment to provide this crucial infrastructure in a meaningful and timely manner and 
provide action and enforcement of the regulations that mandate timely installation of approved 
Cell Tower Installations. 
 
The health and well-being of our community is at the mercy of our Federal Government taking 
these matters seriously; taking action to reduce the harm being caused to our residents well 
being and allowing our emergency services to perform at standard that our larger urban 
municipalities are able to. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ella Flynn 
Executive Assistant – Deputy Clerk 
Town of Plympton-Wyoming 
 
Cc: 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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Opening Soon - Yonge Street Upper Canada Mall Entrance

Yonge Street, Davis Drive to Green Lane 
Town of Newmarket and Town of East Gwillimbury

Town of
Newmarket

Upper
Canada

Mall
New Roads
Dealership

Yonge Street

Davis Drive

Closed entrance

New entrance

YORK REGION TRANSPORTATION, PUBLIC WORKS 
Phone: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75000 
TTY: 1-866-512-6228 
Email: transportation@york.ca 
After hours emergency: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75200

STAY INFORMED WITH THE LATEST UPDATES
•	 Visit york.ca/RoadConstruction for information about road construction projects in your community

•	 Follow @YorkRegionGovt on Facebook and X

•	 Send inquiries to transportation@york.ca quoting “Yonge Street Improvements”

Accessible formats of this notice and communication supports are available upon request.

York Region is widening and improving 
Yonge Street from Davis Drive to Green Lane 
in the Town of Newmarket and 
Town of East Gwillimbury. Changes will support 
growth and provide more options for travellers. 

To improve access to the mall and prepare for 
development in the area, the current Yonge Street 
entrance to Upper Canada Mall will be closed 
and a new entrance is opening to the south. The 
connection is changing to a straight roadway 
that aligns with the New Roads automotive 
dealership.

New Yonge Street Entrance 
The opening of the new entrance and closure of 
the previous entrance is planned for Tuesday, 
August 13, 2024.

Work to switchover to the new entrance and 
activate the traffic signals is expected to take one 
day. Crews will be working from early morning until late evening. Access to the mall will be maintained at all times. 
Police will be on site to help direct traffic. Signs will be in place to guide travellers. 

Work could be delayed or rescheduled due to weather or other factors. York Region will provide advance notice 
whenever possible. 

The Yonge Street Project  
The Yonge Street project is in the advance construction phase to prepare for road widening. When fully complete in 
late 2027, benefits to travellers and the community will include: 

•	 More lanes – a wider road, increased from four to six through lanes

•	 Active transportation – new, wider sidewalks and bicycle lanes in the boulevards

•	 Enhanced connectivity and safety – upgraded traffic signals and streetlights

•	 Streetscaping – plantings within the boulevards and medians

•	 Road rehabilitation – new asphalt pavement for a comfortable drive and reliable roadway

•	 Underground infrastructure – new utilities, storm sewers, culverts and watermains

We understand construction causes inconvenience and thank you for your patience.
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 Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 

 100 Dissette St., Unit 7&8 

 P.O. Box 100, Bradford, Ontario, L3Z 2A7 

 Telephone: 905-775-5366 

 Fax: 905-775-0153 
 

 www.townofbwg.com 

 
August 12, 2024                                                                                          VIA EMAIL                                                                                          
 
The Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queens Park 
Room 281 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1                                                                                         
 
Dear Hon. Doug Ford, 
 
Re:  Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and Ontario Medical Association 
(OMA) Joint Health Resolution Campaign 

 
 
At its Regular Meeting of Council held on Tuesday, August 6, 2024, the Town of  
Bradford West Gwillimbury Council approved the following resolution: 
 
Resolution 2024-253 
Moved by: Councillor Scott 
Seconded by: Councillor Verkaik 

That Council receive the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and the Ontario 
Medical Association (OMA) Joint Health Resolution Campaign for information; and  

That Council support the motion as written: 

WHEREAS the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.3 million Ontarians lacking 
access to a family doctor, emergency room closures across the province, patients being de-
rostered and 40% of family doctors considering retirement over the next five years; and 

WHEREAS it has becoming increasingly challenging to attract and retain an adequate 
healthcare workforce throughout the health sector across Ontario; and 

WHEREAS the Northern Ontario School of Medicine University says communities in northern 
Ontario are short more than 350 physicians, including more than 200 family doctors; and half 
of the physicians working in northern Ontario expected to retire in the next five years; and 

WHEREAS Ontario municipal governments play an integral role in the health care system 
through responsibilities in public health, long-term care, and paramedicine. 

WHEREAS the percentage of family physicians practicing comprehensive family medicine 
has declined from 77 in 2008 to 65 percent in 2022; and  

11



 

 www.townofbwg.com Page 2 of 2 

WHEREAS per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of all provinces in 
Canada, and 

WHEREAS a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-wide health human 
resources strategy would significantly improve access to health services across the province; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of The Corporation of the Town of 
Bradford West Gwillimbury urge the Province of Ontario to recognize the physician shortage 
in Bradford West Gwillimbury and Ontario, to fund health care appropriately and ensure every 
Ontarian has access to physician care; and  

Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Premier of Ontario, 
Hon. Doug Ford; our local Member of Provincial Parliament, Hon. Caroline Mulroney, the 
Minister of Health, Hon. Sylvia Jones; and all Ontario municipalities. 

CARRIED 

 
Regards, 

 
Tara Reynolds 
Deputy Clerk, Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury 
(905) 775-5366 Ext 1104 
treynolds@townofbwg.com  
 
CC:   
Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Member of Provincial Parliament 
Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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NOTICE OF MASTER 
PLAN AMENDMENT

The Regional Municipality of York is amending its 2022 Water  
and Wastewater Master Plan to conform with the Ontario 
government’s Supporting Growth and Housing in York and  
Durham Regions Act, 2022. The Act requires York Region and 
Durham Region to carry out the York Region Sewage Works 
Project, a long-term wastewater infrastructure project, supporting 
growth in the Towns of Aurora, Newmarket and East Gwillimbury.

Lisa Lewthwaite 
York Region 
17250 Yonge Street, Newmarket 
1-877-464-9675 ext. 75501 | water@york.ca 

Access York 
York Region 
1-877-464-9675 
accessyork@york.ca

Submit questions or comments to:

Personal information submitted (e.g., name, address and phone number) is collected, maintained and disclosed under the authority of the 
Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act for the purpose of creating a public 
record and for consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general 
public, unless you request that your personal information remain confidential.

An accessible version of this notice is available upon request. Please let us know if you require accommodation 
to participate in the project.

ALIGNING THE PLAN WITH NEW PROVINCIAL LEGISLATION

The amendment will:
•	 Update the servicing strategy and infrastructure plan to 

reflect approved York Region Sewage Works Projects 
and other revisions

•	 Provide supporting information for projects with 
environmental assessment work

•	 Refine costs supporting the upcoming Development 
Charge Bylaw update 

AMENDMENT PROCESS

GET ENGAGED
The amended plan will be available for public review in early 2025. Visit york.ca/WaterPlan to review and sign up for 
updates on this work. The York Region Sewage Works Project received approval from the Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks in April 2024. Prior consultation completed and additional information for the York Region 
Sewage Works Project can be found at york.ca/SewageProject

August 2024

1YORK REGION | WATER AND WASTEWATER MASTER PLAN | CONTENTS | AUGUST 2022

2022 YORK REGION
WATER AND WASTEWATER 
MASTER PLAN
 AUGUST 2022
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     EDUCATION CENTRE –  AURORA 

 
   60 Wellington Street West, Box 40 

 Aurora, Ontario  L4G 3H2 
 Tel: 905.727.3141    905.895.7216                                     
       905.722.3201    416.969.8131                                    Website: www2.yrdsb.ca 
 

 
DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 
 
 
August 13, 2024 
 
 
Dear Community Partner, 
 
RE:   YORK REGION DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
 2024-25 CAPITAL PRIORITIES AND FACILITY PARTNERSHIPS 

 
As provided in Board Policy #422.0: Encouraging Facility Partnerships, the York Region District 
School Board endorses and encourages facility partnerships with eligible partners that meet the 
Board’s partnership criteria. This letter is to inform you of locations of such potential partnership 
opportunities available with York Region District School Board.  
 
Eligible spaces for co-building opportunities with York Region District School Board include those 
new school projects (Appendix 1) where there is a minimum of four to five years prior to the 
anticipated school opening for a new elementary school, and five to six years for a secondary 
school. All projects are Board approved and are subject to Ministry of Education funding. Eligible 
partners are responsible for design and construction costs, and the partnership must not 
compromise the scheduled opening date of the school. 
 
If your agency is interested in pursuing a partnership for a new school co-build, please contact 
dawn.adams@yrdsb.ca. For further information, please visit our Facility Partnerships website.   
   
 
Sincerely, 

       
Dawn Adams   
Senior Manager 
Planning & Property Development 
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APPENDIX 1: 2024-25 Capital Priorities Program Submission List 
 

Projects Submitted to the Ministry of Education  
(2024-25 Capital Priorities Submission List) 

Elementary 
*Proposed 
Opening 

Project Name Municipality Project Type 
Proposed 
Capacity 

2029 Village Parkway ES Markham Growth 638 

2029 Cornell South #5 ES Markham Growth 638 

2029 North Leslie East ES Richmond Hill Growth 638 

Secondary 
*Proposed 
Opening 

Project Name Municipality Project Type 
Proposed 
Capacity 

2027 
Unionville HS RCM 
Replacement 

Markham Replacement 322 

2027 Markville SS Addition Markham Growth 409 

2030 Markham Berczy Glen SS Markham Growth 1301 

2028 Dr. G.W. Williams SS Addition Aurora Growth 253 

* Proposed opening dates are contingent on timing of Ministry of Education approvals. 
 

 

Emerging Project Areas: Potential in 5-10 Years 

Panel Area Descriptor Municipality Project Type 
Proposed 
Capacity 

Elem E.J. Sand PS Addition Markham Growth TBD 

Elem Leitchcroft ES Markham Growth TBD 

Elem 
Markham Elem Additions - 
Central Markham/Hwy 7 
Corridor 

Markham Growth TBD 

Elem North Markham Berczy ES Markham Growth TBD 

Elem Block 40-41 ES Vaughan Growth TBD 

Sec Block 11 SS Vaughan Growth TBD 

 
Longer-term Growth Areas 

Panel Area Descriptor Municipality Project Type 
Proposed 
Capacity 

Elem Holland Landing/Queensville 
East 
Gwillimbury 

Growth TBD 

Elem Keswick Georgina Growth TBD 
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Elem Sutton 
Georgina 

Growth TBD 

Elem Hwy 7 Intensification Markham Growth TBD 

Elem Markham Centre Markham Growth TBD 

Elem North Markham Markham Growth TBD 

Elem Newmarket 
Newmarket 

Growth / 
Replacement 

TBD 

Elem North Leslie/Oak Ridges Richmond Hill Growth TBD 

Elem Stouffville Stouffville Growth TBD 

Elem Maple Vaughan Growth TBD 

Elem Woodbridge Vaughan Growth TBD 

Sec East Gwill 
East 
Gwillimbury 

Growth TBD 

Sec Markham Markham Growth TBD 

Sec Vaughan Vaughan Growth TBD 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

August 14, 2024 
 
 
NOMA 
P.O. Box 10308 
Thunder Bay, Ontario 
P7B 6T8 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 
At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Council Meeting held on August 6, 2024 the following 
resolution was passed. 
 
RE: NOMA Resolution - Support for OINP (Ontario Immigrant Nominee Program) 
 
Resolution: 239-2024 
Moved by: Councillor Adduono 
Seconded by: Councillor Dube 
 
WHEREAS employers across Northern Ontario are experiencing a critical shortage of skilled 
workers, contributing to a shrinking labour market. 
 

WHEREAS, the labour shortage is causing significant economic hardship for Northern Ontario 
communities, including reduced productivity and business closures; and 
 
WHEREAS population and migration trends to 2021 suggest that Northern Ontario needs 100,000 
newcomers by 2041 to sustain current population; and 
 
WHEREAS the success of the federal Rural and Northern Immigration Pilot (RNIP) demonstrates 
the effectiveness of allocating nomination spots to address regional labour shortages in attracting 
newcomers to Northern Ontario; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Ontario Immigrant Nominee Program has been expanded from 9,750 nominees in 
2022 to a goal of 21,500 nominees in 2024; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY the COUNCIL of the Township of Terrace Bay 
 

1. Urges the Government of Ontario to address the critical labour market shortage in Northern 
Ontario by allocating 3,000 Ontario Immigrant Nominee Program spots to support the region's 
economic growth and development. 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT Copies of this resolution be forwarded to: the Ontario Minister 
of Labour, Immigration, Training & Skills Development; local Members of Provincial Parliament; the 
Northwestern Ontario Municipal Association/Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities; and the 
Aguasabon and Thunder Bay Chambers of Commerce 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

Sincerely, 
 

  
Jon Hall 
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
 
CC: 
MLITSD David Piccini – David.piccini@ontario.ca  
MPP – Thunder Bay Superior North – Lise Vaugeois – Lvaugeois-QP@ndp.on.ca  
FONOM – fonom.info@gmail.com   
Aguasabon Chamber of Commerce – aguasabonchamber@gmail.com  
Thunder Bay Chamber of Commerce – chamber@tbchamber.ca  
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

 
 
 
August 14, 2024 
 
 
 
MPP Lise Vaugeois 
LVaugeois-QP@ndp.on.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Vaugeois, 
 
 
At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Council Meeting held on Monday July 15, 2024 the 
following resolution of support was passed. 
 
 
Re: Municipality of Central Manitoulin Resolution - Public Health Phasing out Free Water 
Testing For Private Wells 
 
Resolution: 219-2024 
Moved By: Councillor Dube 
Seconded By: Councillor Johnson 
 
 
WHEREAS the Ontario Auditor General's annual report on public health from December 2023 
indicates that Public Health Ontario is proposing the phasing-out of free provincial water testing 
services for private drinking water; and 
  
WHEREAS free private drinking water testing services has played a pivotal role in safeguarding 
public health, particularly in rural communities, including the entire Township of Amaranth, that rely 
predominantly on private drinking water; and 
  
WHEREAS the removal of free private drinking water testing could lead to a reduction in testing, 
potentially increasing the risk of waterborne diseases in these vulnerable populations; and 
Whereas the tragic events in Walkerton, Ontario underscored the critical importance of safe drinking 
water. 

 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Township of Terrace Bay hereby requests that 
the Province reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing-out of free private 
drinking water testing services. 
  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities, the Minister 
of Environment Conservation and Parks, the Minister of Health, The Thunder Bay District Heath Unit, 
and MPP Lise Vaugeois. 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

Sincerely, 

 
J. Hall 
Chief Administration Officer/Clerk 
 
CC: 
MECP -Andrea Khanjin minister.mecp@ontario.ca  
MOH – Sylvia Jones – sylvia.jones@ontario.ca  
TBDHU 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

August 14, 2024 
 
 
Premier Doug Ford 
premier@ontario.ca 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ford, 
 
At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Council Meeting held August 6, 2024 the following 
resolution was passed. 
 
RE: Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury Resolution: Ontario Long Service Medals 
 
Resolution: 238-2024 
Moved by: Councillor Adduono 
Seconded by: Council Dube 
 
WHEREAS paramedics, firefighters and police officers are our Frontline heroes, regularly putting 
their own health and safety at risk to help others in need; 
 
WHEREAS the Ontario Fire Services Long Service Medal was created in 1971 to honour firefighters 
who have served the public for twenty-five years or more and the Governor General's Fire 
Services Exemplary Service Medal was created in 1985 and 'honours members of a recognized 
Canadian fire service who have completed 20 years of service, ten years of which have been served 
in the performance of duties involving potential risks; 
 
WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Police Long Service and Good Conduct Medal honours OPP 
officers who have served for twenty years or more and the Governor General's Police Exemplary 
Service Medal, created in 1983, 'recognizes police officers who have served in an exemplary manner 
having completed 20 years of full-time service with one or more recognized Canadian police forces; 
 
WHEREAS many non-OPP police services have similar local long-service medals within their 
forces, but there is not a province-wide long-service medal for non-OPP police officers; 
 
WHEREAS the Governor General's Emergency Medical Services Exemplary Service Medal, created 
in 1994, recognizes 'professionals in the provision of pre-hospital emergency medical services to the 
public who completed 20 years of exemplary service, including at least 10 years in the performance 
of duties involving potential risk; 
 
WHEREAS there is no province-wide long-service medal for paramedics in Ontario; 
 
NOW THEREFORE, The Corporation of the Township of Terrace Bay: 
 

1. Endorse the creation of a province-wide long-service medal for police and for 
paramedics, modelled after the existing such award for firefighters; 
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The Corporation of the 
Township of Terrace Bay 
P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576 

2. In furtherance of this resolution, that the Mayor write to the Premier, Minister of 
Health, Solicitor General, Minister of Citizenship and our local MPP urging them to work 
collaboratively to create such awards; and 

3. That a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Jon Hall 
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
 
CC: 
Minister of Health – Sylvia Jones – sylvia.jones@ontario.ca  
Solicitor General Michael Kerzner – Michael.Kerzner@ontario.ca  
Minister of Citizenship Michael Ford – Michael.Ford@ontario.ca  
MPP – Thunder Bay Superior North – Lise Vaugeois – Lvaugeois-QP@ndp.on.ca  
All Ontario Municipalities 
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updateService

Accessible formats or communication supports are available upon request. Public Works

1-866-MOVE-YRT (668-3978)   |  TTY: 711  |  yrt.ca

The following YRT service changes are effective  
Sunday, September 1, 2024  

New service 

408 Our Lady Queen of the World  
School Special 

473 Stephen Lewis School Special  
via Thomas Cook 

Revised service  

7 Martin Grove 
8 Kennedy  
9 Ninth Line
10 Woodbridge 
16 16th Avenue  
25 Major Mackenzie  
33 Wellington-Leslie 
50 Queensway 
51 Keswick 
54 Bayview 
77 Highway 7 
83A Trench  
85 Rutherford 
86 Newkirk-Red Maple  
88 Bathurst 
90 Leslie  

Revised service  

91A Bayview 
96 Keele-Yonge  
99 Yonge 
105 Dufferin 
320 Jane Express  
360 Vaughan Mills / Wonderland 
TTC 102D Markham Road 

School Specials 
All 400-series School Special routes will be reinstated for 
the 2024-2025 academic year.  The following routes will be 
reinstated Monday, August 26th, 2024  

 > 404 – Markville School Special 
 > 424 – Keswick School Special 
 > 462 – Maple School Special 

Statutory Holidays 
 > Labour Day – September 2, 2024  
 > Thanksgiving – October 14, 2024 

Sunday / holiday service for all YRT and TTC routes operating 
in York Region on Labour Day and Thanksgiving Day. 

For more information, visit yrt.ca/ServiceChanges  
or call the YRT Contact Centre.

EFFECTIVE SEPTEMBER 1, 2024� Post Until: Sep 20
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Tel: 613-392-284 | 
Toll Free: |-866-485-284 | 

virginial@quintewest.ca 
clerk@quintewest.ca 

P.O. Box 490 

7 Creswell Drive 

Trenton, Ontario K8V 5R6 

www.quintewest.ca 
A Natural Attraction 

Virginia LaTour, Deputy City Clerk 

August 15, 2024 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

Via Email - justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

RE: Notice of Motion — Councillor Stedall — The Canada Community-Building Fund 

Dear Prime Minister: 

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on 
August 14, 2024 Council passed the following resolution: 

Motion No 24-366 — Notice of Motion - Councillor Stedall - The Canada 

Community-Building Fund 
Moved by Councillor Stedall 
Seconded by Councillor McCue 

Whereas the City of Quinte West is entering into an agreement to receive Canada 
Community-Building Funds, which is administered by the Association of Ontario 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) on behalf of the Federal government; 

And whereas the funding allocations are less that 2% year over year for the next 5 

years; 

And whereas the amounts allocated in the past 5 years were less than 2% year 

over year; 

And whereas non-residential construction price inflation has risen by 29% since 
the end of 2020 and municipalities are facing soaring costs for infrastructure 
projects without a corresponding growth in revenue; 

And whereas there is a requirement for municipalities to complete an asset 
management plan and a housing needs analysis;
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And whereas both of these plans show the large funding gap between 

infrastructure and housing needs and funds available from property taxation; 

And whereas The City of Quinte West has over $1.5 billion in core infrastructure 

assets and, like other municipalities, its infrastructure is aging and in need of 

upgrades and replacement; 

And whereas The City’s Asset Management Plan requires $37 million annually to 

maintain existing assets which, based on current available funding, is resulting in 

an annual infrastructure deficit of over $17.1 million; 

And whereas municipalities are facing a gap in federal infrastructure funding as 

the 10-year Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program has come to an end; 

Now therefore be it resolved that the City of Quinte West calls on the Federal 

Government to provide a supplement to the allocations provided to municipalities 

under the AMO CBBF agreement for 2024 - 2028 for the same amount that was 

allocated, effectively doubling the allocation for those years; 

And further that this resolution be forwarded to MFOA, AMO, MP Ryan Williams, 

and Federal Finance Minister Chrystia Freeland, and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

Carried 

We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request. 

Yours Truly, 

CITY OF QUINTE WEST 

© 
Virginia LaTour, 
Deputy City Clerk 

CC: Donna Herridge, Executive Director, MFOA 

Colin Best, President, AMO 
Ryan Williams, MP, Bay of Quinte 

Hon. Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance 

All Municipalities of Ontario
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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

July 12, 2024 

Sent via email – chandley@loyalist.ca 

Cindy Handley,  
Administrative Assistant 
Corporate Services Department 
Loyalist Township 
 
Re: Resolution regarding solutions to resolve significant financial and 
budgetary pressures relating to infrastructure development, maintenance and 
repairs 

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated March 18, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter.  

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the April 8, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-049). Council 
adopted the following resolution: 

THAT CA-2024-049, being a resolution from the Loyalist Township regarding 
solutions to resolve significant financial and budgetary pressures relating to 
infrastructure development, maintenance and repairs, be endorsed. 

Sincerely, 
A.Pascual 

Audrey Pascual, Deputy Clerk 
/mf 
cc: Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
All Ontario municipalities 
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July 5, 2024 
 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca        DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 
 
 
 
Re:  Operational Budget Funding 
 
The Council of the Township of Emo, at its regular meeting held May 15, 2024, passed the 
following resolution.  
 
Resolution No.: 18, May 15, 2024 
Moved by: Councillor Teeple 
Seconded by: Councillor Whatley 
 
 
WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities are prohibited from running budget deficits for operating 
purposes, and; 
 
WHEREAS all Ontario municipalities have similar pressures with respect to aging infrastructure 
and operating costs for policing, and;  
 
WHEREAS the City of Toronto has recently received Provincial funding to cover a $1.2 billion-
dollar operating shortfall and approximately $12 million in Federal and Provincial funding for 
their Police operating budget, and;  
 
WHEREAS the City of Toronto has the lowest tax rates in the Province. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Emo call on the Province of Ontario to treat all 
municipalities fairly and provide equivalent representative operational budget funding amounts 
to all Ontario municipalities.  
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Yours sincerely,  
 
 
Crystal Gray, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer 
The Corporation of the Township of Emo 
P: (807) 482-2378  
E: cao@emo.ca 
 
Sent via Email : 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, paul.calandra@pc.ola.org  
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org  
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, amo@amo.on.ca  
All Ontario Municipalities 
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917 Lesperance Rd. | Tecumseh ON | N8N 1W9 | 519 735 2184 | www.tecumseh.ca 

July 4, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
premier@ontario.ca  

Attention: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Dear Mr. Ford: 

Re: Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution 
Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

The Council of the Town of Tecumseh, at its regular meeting held June 25, 2024, gave consideration 
and supported a resolution letter from Township of Pelee, regarding Sustainable Infrastructure 
Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 

At their meeting, Tecumseh Council passed the following resolution: 

“Motion: RCM - 145/24 

Moved by Councillor Rick Tonial 
Seconded by Councillor Alicia Higgison 

That the Council of the Town of Tecumseh hereby support the Township of Pelee and 
Georgian Bay’s resolution calling on the Ontario and Federal Government to implement 
sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities; 

And that small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future 
applications for funding; 

And that both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there 
is an insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 

And that both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a 
Working Group to develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; 

And that this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister 
of Canada; The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada 
Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; 
The Honourable KingaSurma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul 
Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Dave Epp, Chatham-
Kent-Leamington; MPP Trevor Jones, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; Irek Kusmierczk, MP, 
Windsor-Tecumseh, Andrew Dowie, MPP, Windsor-Tecumseh, AMO, ROMA, FCM, and 
all Municipalities in Ontario.
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The Honorable Doug Ford 
July 4, 2024 
Page 2 of 2 

Please consider this letter as confirmation of the Town of Tecumseh’s support on the above matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Robert Auger, LL.B. 
Director Legislative Services & Clerk 

RA/kb 
Attachments 

1. Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution – Sustainable
Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities

2. Township of Georgian Bay Resolution – Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural
Municipalities

cc: Mr. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca) 
Ms. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure Ontario (kinga.surmaco@pc.ola.org)  
Mr. Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities 
(dominic.leblanc@parl.gc.ca) 
Mr. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing (paul.calandra@pc.olg.org) 
Ms. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks  
(andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org) 
Mr. Dave Epp, MP - Chatham-Kent-Leamington (dave.epp@parl.gc.ca)  
Mr. Irek Kusmierczyk, MP – Windsor-Tecumseh (irek.kusmierczyk@parl.gc.ca)  
Mr. Trevor Jones, MPP – Chatham-Kent-Leamington (trevor.jones@pc.ola.org)  
Mr. Andrew Dowie, MPP – Windsor-Tecumseh (andrew.dowie@pc.ola.org) 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (amo@amo.on.ca)   
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (roma@roma.on.ca)    
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The Township of Georgian Bay 

Resolutions
Council - 13 May 2024 

Item 12.(a) 

Date: May 13, 2024 C-2024-165

Moved by Councillor Stephen Jarvis 
Seconded by Councillor Peter Cooper 

WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both 
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges 
and water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and 
libraries; 

WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop capital 
asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the 
annual budget;  

WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 

WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator Fund 
to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 million 
dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario’s large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% 
investment in rural Ontario;  

WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 

WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over the 
next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new 
sustainable infrastructure funding; 

WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 

NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township o fGeorgian Bay call on the Ontario 
and Federal Government to implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural 
municipalities; 

AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications 
for funding; 

AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 
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AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group 
that includes a member of the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, to develop a plan on how to deal 
with the impending debt dilemma; 

 
AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga 
Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Shelby Kramp-Neuman, Hastings-Lennox 
Addington; MPP Ric Bresee Hastings-Lennox Addington, AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario 
Wardens’ Caucus and all Municipalities in Ontario. 

 
☒ Carried          ☐ Defeated          ☐ Recorded Vote          ☐ Referred          ☐ Deferred 

 
 
Recorded Vote: 
 For Against Absent 
Councillor Brian Bochek     
Councillor Peter Cooper    
Councillor Kristian Graziano    
Councillor Allan Hazelton    
Councillor Stephen Jarvis    
Councillor Steven Predko    
Mayor Peter Koetsier    

 

 Peter Koetsier, Mayor 
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1045 West Shore Road Pelee Island, ON N0R 1M0 Website: www.pelee.org 
Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

 
May 29, 2024 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca  

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 
 
 
RE:  Township of Pelee Support Township of Georgian Bay Resolution 

Sustainable Infrastructure Funding for Small Rural Municipalities 
 

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau, 

 

Please be advised that at the Township of Pelee’s Regular Meeting of Council held on May 28th, 2024, 
the following resolution was passed: 

 

Resolution 2024 – 77 
Moved By: Mayor Cathy Miller 
Seconded By: Councillor Michelle Taylor 

WHEREAS Ontario’s small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both 
upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges and 
water wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and libraries; 
 
AND WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop 
capital asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the 
annual budget; 
 
AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental 
infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; 
 
AND WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator 
Fund to a small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 
million dollars while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario’s large urban centres, resulting in a 0.2% 
investment in rural Ontario; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 
operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 
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1045 West Shore Road Pelee Island, ON N0R 1M0 Website: www.pelee.org 
Tel: 519-724-2931 Fax: 519-724-2470 

 
AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over 
the next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new 
sustainable infrastructure funding; 
 
AND WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 
recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 
 
NOW THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of Pelee hereby 
support Township of Georgian Bay’s resolution calling on the Ontario and Federal Government to 
implement sustainable infrastructure funding for small rural municipalities; 
 
AND THAT small rural municipalities are not overlooked and disregarded on future applications 
for funding; 
 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments begin by acknowledging that there is an 
insurmountable debt facing small rural municipalities; 
 
AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group to 
develop a plan on how to deal with the impending debt dilemma; 

 
AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 
Minister of Canada; The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities of Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation; The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga 
Surma, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP Dave Epp, Chatham-Kent-Leamington; MPP Trevor Jones, 
Chatham-Kent-Leamington; AMO, ROMA, FCM, and all Municipalities in Ontario. 
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Resolution # I 3 

Date: 

Moved by: 

Seconded by: 

CORPORATION OF THE 
TOWNSHIP OF NORTH GLENGARRY 

Council Meeting 

Monday, June 24, 2024 

Jamie MacDonald 

Carma Williams 

WHEREAS Ontario's small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both upfront 

investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads and bridges and water 

wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities and libraries ; and 

WHEREAS in 2018, the Ontario government mandated all Ontario municipalities to develop capital 

asset management plans with the stipulation that they be considered in the development of the annual 

budget; and 

WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental infrastructure 

deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; and 

WHEREAS the only application approved through the recently awarded Housing Accelerator Fund to a 

small rural municipality was to Marathon Ontario, who received an allocation of $1.9 million dollars 

while over $1.369 billion going to Ontario's large urban centers, resulting in a 0.2% investment in rural 

Ontario; and 

WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed $9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with 

operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; 

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario cannot keep pace with the capital investments required over the 

next 20 years unless both the Provincial and Federal Governments come forward with new sustainable 

infrastructure funding; 

AND WHEREAS it is apparent that both the Federal and Ontario Governments have neglected to 

recognize the needs of small rural Ontario; 
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AND THAT both the Federal and Ontario Governments immediately commission a Working Group that 
includes a member of the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, to develop a plan on how to deal with the 
impending debt dilemma; 

AND FINALLY THAT this resolution be forwarded to The Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of 
Canada, The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities of 
Canada; Michel Tremblay Acting President and CEO, Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation; The 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Kinga Surma, Ontario Minister of 
Infrastructure; The Honourable Paul Calandra, Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; MP 
Shelby Kramp-Neuman, Hastings-Lennox Addington; MPP Ric Bresee Hastings-Lennox Addington, 
AMO, ROMA, FCM, Eastern Ontario Wardens' Caucus and all Municipalities in Ontario 

Deferred Defeated 

Mayor/Deputyay'&?' 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 6, 2024 

Sent to: charlotte@childhoodcancer.ca; nilaksha@childhoodcancer.ca  

Dear Charlotte Ashton and Nilaksha Raguparan: 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Make Canada Gold in honour of Childhood 

Cancer Awareness Month 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with  the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 2024 Childhood Cancer Awareness Month. 

Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through 

the Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in gold on September 3, 2024 to recognize Make Canada Gold in honour of Childhood 

Cancer Awareness Month. Please note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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Office of the Mayor  I  Town of Newmarket  I  395 Mulock Drive  I  PO Box 328 STN Main  I  Newmarket, 

ON  I  L3Y 4X7 

Phone. 905-953-5300 x.2000  I  Fax. 905-953-5102  I  Email: jtaylor@newmarket.ca 

 
August 6, 2024 

 

Sent to: charlotte@childhoodcancer.ca; nilaksha@childhoodcancer.ca  

Dear Charlotte Ashton and Nilaksha Raguparan: 

 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Make Canada Gold in honour of 

Childhood Cancer Awareness Month 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council, I am pleased to recognize Childhood 

Cancer Awareness Month as September 2024.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and the Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water 

Street will be illuminated in gold on September 3, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM.  

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

Sent to: paige@mitocanada.org  

Dear Paige Carter: 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – World Mitochondrial Disease Week 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation and lighting request has been approved in 

accordance with the Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag 

Raising Policy, and the Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 16 to 22, 2024 as World 

Mitochondrial Disease Week. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag 

raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community flag raisings will 

also be communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in green on September 21, 2024 to recognize World Mitochondrial Disease Week. 

Please note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 

 

 

50

https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Lighting%20and%20Community%20Flag%20Raising%20Policy_V004.pdf
https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Lighting%20and%20Community%20Flag%20Raising%20Policy_V004.pdf


 

Office of the Mayor  I  Town of Newmarket  I  395 Mulock Drive  I  PO Box 328 STN Main  I  Newmarket, ON  I  

L3Y 4X7 
Phone. 905-953-5300 x.2000  I  Fax. 905-953-5102  I  Email: jtaylor@newmarket.ca 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

 

Sent to: paige@mitocanada.org  

Dear Paige Carter: 

 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – World Mitochondrial Disease Week 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize World 

Mitochondrial Disease Week as September 16 to 22, 2024.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street 

will be illuminated in green on September 21, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM.  

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

Sent to: nfw-snaf@cif-ifc.org 

Dear Kathy Dong: 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – National Forest Week – September 22 to 28, 

2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 22 to 28, 2024 as National Forest Week. Approved 

proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. 

Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through 

the Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in green on September 23, 2024 to recognize National Forest Week. Please note 

that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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August 16, 2024 

 

Sent to: nfw-snaf@cif-ifc.org 

Dear Kathy Dong: 

 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – National Forest Week – September 22 

to 28, 2024 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize September 22 to 

28, 2024 as National Forest Week. 

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street 

will be illuminated in green on September 23, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM.  

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

Sent to: info@britishhomechildren.com 

Dear Julia Walkley-Sherman 

RE: Proclamation, Lighting, and Flag Request – British Home Child Day 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the Town 

of Newmarket will proclaim September 27 to 29, 2024 as British Home Child Day. Approved 

proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. 

Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through the 

Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in red on September 27, 2024 to recognize British Home Child Day.  Please note that the 

lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

In addition, the community flag pole located at Newmarket Municipal Offices (395 Mulock Drive) will 

fly your flag from September 27 to 29, 2024 to recognize British Home Child Day. Please note that 

the flag must be dropped off at the Town of Newmarket Operations Centre at 1275 Maple Hill Court 

by 4:00 PM on September 24, 2024 ATTN: Nick Evans. Alternatively, you can leave it in the drop off 

box at the front of the building after 4:00 PM. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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August 16, 2024 

 

Sent to: info@britishhomechildren.com 

Dear Julia Walkley-Sherman 

 

RE: Proclamation, Lighting, and Flag Request – British Home Child Day 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize British Home 

Child Day as September 27 to 29, 2024.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street 

will be illuminated in red on September 27, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM.  

In addition, the community flag pole located at the Newmarket Municipal Offices (395 

Mulock Drive) will fly your flag from September 27 to September 29, 2024. 

 
Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

Sent to: daskin@odenetwork.com 

Dear Dean Askin: 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Light it Up! For NDEAM (National Disability 

Employment Awareness Month) 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim October 2024 as National Disability Employment Awareness 

Month. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings will be listed on 

the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated to 

the public through the Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in purple on October 17, 2024 to recognize National Disability Employment 

Awareness Month. Please note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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August 16, 2024 

 

Sent to: daskin@odenetwork.com 

Dear Dean Askin: 

 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Light it Up! For NDEAM (National 

Disability Employment Awareness Month) 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize October 2024 as 

National Employment Disability Awareness Month.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street 

will be illuminated in purple on October 17, 2024. 

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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Simon Granat 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
August 16, 2024 

Sent to: lbond@newmarketpl.ca 

Dear Lianne Bond: 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Public Library Week – October 20 to 26, 2024 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim October 20 to 26, 2024 as Public Library Week. Approved 

proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings will be listed on the Town’s website. 

Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated to the public through 

the Town’s social media.   

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in purple on October 22, 2024 to recognize Public Library Week. Please note that 

the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Simon Granat 

Legislative Coordinator 
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August 16, 2024 

 

Sent to: lbond@newmarketpl.ca 

Dear Lianne Bond: 

 

RE: Proclamation and Lighting Request – Public Library Week – October 20 to 

26, 2024 

 
On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council I am pleased to recognize October 20 to 26 

as Public Library Week.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street 

will be illuminated in purple on October 20 to 26, 2024 from sunset until 11:00 PM.  

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.   
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 

 
 
John Taylor 
Mayor 
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